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2700 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Viera, Florida 32940 

Dear Dr. Binggeli: 

Pam Stewart 
Commissioner of Education 

Our staff from the Office of Educational Facilities (OEF) visited Brevard District Schools during 
the week of February 16 - February 20, 2015. The purpose of our visit was to fulfill directives 
for Florida Statute 1013.31(1)(b)l, which require, in part, that OEF staff shall annually conduct 
an onsite review of five (5) percent of the facilities reported for each school district completing a 
new survey that year. Additionally, the statue provides that the district will be required to correct 
all Florida Inventory of School Houses (FISH) data should there be less than ninety-five (95) 
percent accuracy in net square footage (NSF) or student stations as reported in FISH. 

After careful analysis of the facilities validated by OEF staff, we are pleased to report that the 
district facilities inventory has met the threshold of ninety-five (95) percent accuracy in NSF and 
student stations as reported in FISH. No action is required by the district as a result of our 
validation study. 

NSF and Student Stations Variance Report for Brevard County Schools 

Student Student 
Stations Stations Student 

NSF Before NSF After NSF Before After Stations 
School Validation Validation Variance Validation Validation Variance 

Edgewood JR/SR High 160,975 158,732 -1.41% 1,198 1,191 -0.59% 

Delaura Middle 127,094 126,396 -0.55% 1,026 1,068 3.93% 

Ronald McNair Middle 95,192 96,171 1.02% 671 679 1.18% 

Harbor City Elementary 62,816 62,369 -0.72% 629 629 0.00% 

Manatee Elementary 127,629 125,232 -1.91% 998 998 0.00% 

Surfside Elementary 53,114 53,080 -0.06% 479 479 0.00% 

626,820 621,980 -0.78% 5,001 5,044 0.85% 
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We would like to acknowledge the excellent and helpful efforts of Dane Theodore, Dave 
Lindemann, and Rick Bellanger. Our visit was well received by district staff and everyone 
offered cooperation and assistance. Again, congratulations on the accuracy of the district's 
facilities inventory data. 

If you have questions regarding the validation procedures or analyses we conducted, please 
contact Jimmie Childers at (850) 245-9301. 

Sincerely, 

~v 
Thomas Inserra 
Director, Office of Educational Facilities 

TVjc 


